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OVER THE HILL GANG - TEMECULA VALLEY April 2016

President’s Message

As we move along throughout this year, our club is in great financial shape
and growing strong in membership. Now doesn’t sound like a “State of The Union”
address opening? But the facts are that we are in good shape. Since January, we
have gained six new members and are below our budget spending level. Members
are volunteering for committees, show attendance is good, breakfast gatherings
draws 12-18 each week and meeting attendance is a packed house.

We have several events coming up that our membership should look forward
to. First, on May 21 st. is another Mystery Lunch which is being promoted as a
“you don’t want to miss this one”. Then on June 10™. is our annual OTHG at
Cruising Grand. This has always been a fun evening with priority parking on
Broadway, dinner at Filipi’s, viewing the cars and of course cruising up and down
Grand.

Moving into this summer our picnic committee has researched sites and has
tentatively selected Live Oak Park in Fallbrook. The date of July 23™. has also been
tentatively reserved. More information will be forthcoming on this event as we
draw closer to the time. Other planning is currently being studied on a Progressive
Dinner and our Christmas Party. So, keep your calendar’s handy as dates for
events are constantly coming in.

It’s always an enjoyment and pleasure to serve you as President and look
forward to our friendship.

KEEP ON CRUSING........

Charlie




Agenda for April 28 Meeting

Call to Order—Charlie Lieber

Pledge of Allegiance - Jerry Macenas
Presidents Report - Charlie Lieber
Approval of Jan “Shop Rag” minutes
Membership - Ken Koch

Vice President - Ray Amsler
Treasurer - Sam Hitchcock
Secretary - Cathy Miller

Event Coordinator—Glenn Wears
Merchandise - Diane Oakden

Car Club Council - Dave Maxwell
Web Master - Charlie Lieber

New Business - Old Business
Announcements

50/50 Raffle

Coming Attractions

e Mo’s Egg House - 7:30 am - every Tuesday
27405 Jefferson Avenue, Temecula

e Safety Inspections: Contact Dick for more information

e My Buddies Pizza:; 4 p.m. to 7 p.m. Second Wednesday of the month
Arrive at 3:30 p.m.
Lake Elsinore

e Mystery Lunch: May 21%. Details to follow

¢ See the website for a current list of all area car shows
www.overthehillgangtv.com



http://www.overthehillgangtv.com/

OTHG Meeting Minutes - April
2016

The meeting of Over The Hill Gang-Temecula
Valley was held on April 28, 2016 at Richies Diner
and was called to order by President Charlie
Lieber at 7 p.m.

OFFICERS PRESENT: President Charlie Lieber, Vice President Ray Amsler,
Treasurer Sam Hitchcock, Secretary Cathy Miller.

OFFICERS ABSENT: Diane Oakden.

PRESIDENT: Charlie Lieber welcomed members and a new year. , He asked
Jerry Macenas to lead the club in the Pledge of Allegiance. He called for a
motion to approve the March Shop Rag minutes. All approved.

Vice President: Ray Amsler. Ray will be doing robo-calls. Please let him know if
there is any information that you would like to put out on a recording. .

Treasurer: Sam Hitchcock reported

Membership: Ken Koch

Visitors: Jim and Kelly Troehler

New Membership: We are pleased to announce the following visitors just became new
members. Please greet them and add their contact information to your roster,

.Vaughan, Greg and Marcy
2362 Morgan Dr.

Norco, Ca 92860
951-737-6956 Home
714-337-3600 His cell



951-847-5916 Her cell
gregvaughn@aol.com
34 Ford Sedan, '40 Ford Woody Deluxe, 23 Ford T-Bucket

Troehler, Jim and Kelly
38708 Falkirk Dr.
Murrieta, CA 92563.
951-461-9506 Home
530-262-5165 His cell
530-917-6626 Her cell
jimtroehler@iCL.OUD.com
31 Ford Roadster

(Due to illness, Kelly wasn’t present) Will get a picture of the two soon

| There were a total of 29 people in attendance at
the 4/28/16 meeting.

e Member News:
[ )
e Birthdays were announced for the months of
April and May
e 4/5 Maryann Keene
4/8 Bud Williams
4/2 Earl Oakden
4/27 Kay Johnson
5/3 Ron (Sky) King
5/3 Mary McNair

e 5/15  Carol Hitchcock
e 5/19  RayAmsler

2016 Membership Roster: If anyone has any changes since the last roster, please see
Ken or email changes to: amphawg@aol.com;

Members That Were Sick or | U | — Distressed:

Most of you have already heard, but \T‘c/‘) P;(-) just in case you
haven’t heard, Bill Mayfield’s mom \ 0‘\'.‘r d < y passed away a
couple of weeks before the meeting. B - : S Our sympathies
to you, Bill, because her passing came right on the
heels of losing your sister and half brother. She was

92. Bill thanks the Club for the % flowers and cards.
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Mary McNair has been ill and Dee-Dee has sent a card.

Tom Erickson has eye surgery to remove fluid build-up and install an additional
lens behind his existing lens. He is at home recovering and seeing better with each
passing hour.

Craig Evans had angioplasty Wednesday, May 4". Craig was experiencing some
discomfort in his left shoulder and arm, so he had angiogram which reviled 95%
blockage in one artery and 85% blockage in the other

Stents were put in and he is now home, feeling great and doing well.

Merchandise: No report

Events Coordinator:

Glen to email club member with upcoming club events.

New Business: Summer picnic committee was formed.

Winners of Recent Car Shows:

Bates Nut Farm: Congratulations Keith Manley and George 7

Camp Pendleton: Congratulation Charlie Lieber and Jerry Macenas.

Special Acknowledgements: Maryann and Cathy would like to thank the Club for all
of the amazing support we’ve received to help us give back the well deserving young
50/50 Raffle: Congrats Kim Sparks..

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 7:35 pm.

The next meeting will be Thursday, May 26™., at Richie’s Diner
Dinner 6:00 pm. Meeting 7:00 pm.

The Shop Rag minutes will be posted on the OTHG website.
Cathy Miller, Secretary



